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 Headteacher: Mrs Rachael Stevenson
Radburn Way    Letchworth Garden City    Herts    SG6 2JZ

(Phone: 01462 621800 / Fax: 01462 621802 /  email: head@gca.herts.sch.uk)

20 March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

School Closure

I am writing this letter with a heavy heart as this is something I never thought I would have to do. Garden City Academy will be closed from 3:30pm today, Friday 20th March 2020 and will only open to those children who are vulnerable or whose parents are critical workers. We will maintain this for as long as staff health allows. 

Currently we do not know how long this closure will be in force.  I will endeavour to update you as soon as we have directives from the government. 

To keep in contact with parents and all our GCA children we have set up the following emails for each year group, these will be checked by staff on a Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  Please use these to ask any questions and let us know what you have been doing at home:
nursery@gca.herts.sch.uk
reception@gca.herts.sch.uk
year1@gca.herts.sch.uk
year2@gca.herts.sch.uk
year3@gca.herts.sch.uk
year4@gca.herts.sch.uk
year5@gca.herts.sch.uk
year6@gca.herts.sch.uk
We will keep or website updated with information and change the online learning every few weeks. Also our Facebook group will remain a quick and easy way to stay in contact. A parent suggested sharing things you have been doing at home on the group and I think this is a great idea – we are going to miss you all very much during this time! The group is Garden City Academy https://www.facebook.com/groups/1696673767273556/ 

As we know this time is very uncertain and unsettling; our office will be open at times during the week and we will be checking and responding to admin@gca.herts.sch.uk emails and phone messages. You can also contact year groups using the above emails.

If you are finding this time particularly difficult please do get in contact. We have a member of our family support team available daily. Please email lchurchill@gca.herts.sch.uk or admin@gca.herts.sch.uk if you are struggling in anyway.  We will get back to you as soon as we can. We have also sent out a document here that can help with support available in Letchworth, it is on our home learning website page under parent advice: https://www.gardencityacademy.co.uk/learning/self-isolation-school-closure-learning  
Yours sincerely

Rachael Stevenson

Headteacher
REAch2 Academy Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales under company number 08452281 whose registered office address is REAch2 Academy Trust, Henhurst Ridge Primary Academy, Henhurst Ridge, Branston, Burton-Upon-Trent, DE13 9SZ. REAch2 Academy Trust, REAch2 and Garden City Primary Academy are business names used by REAch2 North Central  Academy Trust.
[image: image4.png]Heanthoﬁ





